
DIARY DATES

NEWSLETTER

Dear Families,

Welcome back everyone,

We hope you have had a lovely Easter holiday and are rejuvenated for our summer term. This 

is a time of transition not least in the weather, between brilliant sunshine and hail!

We look forward to our year 6, 5, 4 and 1 pupils taking their SATs, banding, multiplication and phonics 

national tests respectively showing what they can do. Please ensure your child is in every day so they 

can do their best. You cannot learn what you have not seen, heard or done and when you skip steps, 

you cannot grasp concepts securely and apply them. If they are sick or unable to come in, you can ask 

their class teacher for the missed learning so they do not feel out of step with their peers. As always, I 

know we will work together to support children so they can do and be their best.

As always, communication is key to a strong sense of belonging. We hope the newsletters keep you

connected and informed, along with our website. Please do not hesitate to talk with us about ideas, 

questions you may have or support you might require.

Lastly, I would just like to say how amazing the children looked today for their Eid parties. I was lucky 

enough to be in the hall where the Reception, Year 1 & 2 children were having lots of fun together!

wishing you a wonderful weekend,

W/E 19th April 2024

02/05/2024 - Polling day (School closed for ALL pupils)

13/05/2024 to 17/05/2024 - SATs week

03/06/2024 to 05/06/2024 - Y6 Fair Play House residential 
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Parent Coffee Morning Support

In the summer term we will be looking at 
organising parent coffee mornings for each year 
group. This will be an opportunity where parents 
will be invited to meet with a member of SLT to 
discuss what we can do to help improve the 
school together for the children. St Paul with St 
Luke is an amazing school and with your support 
and communication we can make it even better.

As SLT we want to continue to build on the 
already strong relationships with families to 
ensure that we are all doing our best for the 
children in our care.

Please look out for dates and times in the 
summer term!



SCHOOL NOTICE BOARD

ATTENDANCE MATTERS
Our school target is 96%

This week: 90

Our attendance policy is on 
our school website. 

Paper copies are available 
from the office.

The Attendance Welfare Officer 
(AWO) checks our school 

registers regularly and will 
contact parents by letter, 

telephone or a home visit if 
there is a cause for concern. 

Formal referral of pupils with 
persistently less than 90% 

attendance may be made. Be 
aware that parents can 
ultimately be fined or 

prosecuted for non-attendance 
offences.

You must call the school office before 
9am to report you child’s absence or if 
they will be late coming to school.

Failure to report your child’s absence 
would result in them getting an 
authorised absence mark on the 
register.
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Year STARS OF THE WEEK 
Rec Danyal

Khadijah

For persevering and not giving up on trying 
to become an independent writer.

For trying to extend her sentences using a 
connective and using a green pen to self 
correct her work.

Year 1 Eshan

Ibadat 

For  great attitude towards his learning.

For great attitude towards his learning. 

Year 2 Isla 

Alexia 

For neat presentation of her work and being 
on task during all lessons.
For her participation in class discussions.  

Year 3 Anaya

Ryel

For a positive attitude to her learning.

For his work with fractions. 

Year 4 Sabahat

Nusrat

For always following our school values.

for being a kind and caring pupil in our class.

Year 5 Ariana For displaying exceptional behavior and 
showing kindness towards her peers by 
voluntarily helping them with their work.

Year 6 Kavell

Hazera

For confidently sharing a PPT about himself to 
staff at his new secondary school.

For her reflective thinking during our RE 
lesson on Christian worship.

Flamingo Leonidas For settling in well after the Easter holiday. 

Name
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Happy Birthday to you…

POLITE NOTICE

At St. Paul with St. Luke, we are very fortunate to have supportive and 

friendly parents/carers. Our parents recognise that educating children is 

a process that involves partnership between parents, class teachers and 

the school community. As a partnership, our parents will understand the 

importance of a good working relationship to equip children with the 

necessary skills for adulthood. For these reasons we continue to 

welcome and encourage parents/carers to participate fully in the life of 

our school. However, if a parent/carer’s conduct falls short of this we will 

take necessary steps to address this. 

Every child has the right to be on the school site but parents and carers 

are invited, therefore we remind you that you must conduct yourself in 

line with our code of conduct policy.

This policy is on our website and paper copies are available from the 

office. 

The food bank 
will now run on 
Fridays. It will 
start at 3pm. 

Please be mindful 
of other 

parent/carers. 

Please ensure 
you have 
made your 
payment for 
the clubs you 
have signed 
your child up 
to via Parent 
Pay.
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